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            March 31, 2025 
 
 
Dear Citizens of Albuquerque, 
 
The Office of Inspector General (OIG) is providing this update regarding the status of our 
investigations since the last Accountability and Government Oversight Committee (AGOC) meeting 
held on November 14, 2024. The OIG currently has nine (9) reports pending that deal with fraud, 
waste, or abuse that impact our City. Some of these reports have been completed for months without 
citizen awareness. Unfortunately, the AGOC meeting held on March 26, 2025, was cancelled before 
the reports could be presented. The AGOC meeting has been rescheduled for April 9, 2025. The OIG 
expects to publish reports after their presentation to the AGOC in accordance with the Inspector 
General Ordinance. 
 
The Office of Inspector General is dedicated to its mission of promoting a culture of integrity, 
accountability, and transparency throughout the City of Albuquerque to safeguard and preserve 
public trust.  
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Melissa R. Santistevan 
Inspector General 
City of Albuquerque 


